Murphz, Patrick

From: Meresse, Andy <David.Meresse@talgov.com>
Sent: Thursday, May 25, 2017 1:54 PM

To: Murphy, Patrick

Subject: Agency Inspection Issue

Pat,

| just conducted an Agency Inspection (Al) on instrument #2989 registered to the Tallahassee Police Department. Prior
to the inspection, | conducted a stability test of the interferent/acetone, and all three alcohol solutions. | had no issues
at that time. Once the Al reached the interferent test, the instrument registered the following results on the first
attempt:

.000
*INT
*INT

Per the Agency Inspection Procedures, | re-ran the interferent test and received the following results:

.000
.000
*INT

| ended the Al by noting the instrument was not in compliance. | then conducted a Wet Control Test and again received
a .000 result rather than an interferent. The acetone stock solution used in the simulator solution (which was made just
prior to testing) is from Lot #2017-A. | have checked the hoses and simulator jar seals which all appear normal. 1 have
also created a completely fresh acetone solution to see if that was the problem (500ml of distilled water and 3ml of
acetone solution). Per our conversation, | will conduct multiple stability tests of the new solution and conduct a new
Al. Thank you, and I will notify you of the results from this inspection.

Officer Andy Meresse

Special Operations Division

DUI / Traffic Safety Programs Coordinator
Tallahassee Police Department, FL

(850) 891-4243
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